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 Thoughtfulness  

and Respect 

Only 4 weeks until our annual Easter Egg and Bonnet  
Egg-stravaganza.  So now’s the time to eggs-ercise those brain 
cells and come up with an egg-ceptional, egg-citing or  
egg-streme design for your bonnet or egg. 

 

 

 

Easter Egg Chat and Pack 

Could you spare a couple of hours to help with our children’s 
Easter gifts?  Any volunteers will be warmly welcomed on Friday 
23rd March at 9:00 a.m. to help bag up the treats for Easter.  
Please let the office know. 

Issue 22 - 2nd March 2018 

BREAKING NEWS:  
 

CLUBS START AGAIN NEXT WEEK 
(Glee Club and Choir rehearsals  

Monday night and Tuesday morning for children 
performing at Stoke’s Gotta Sing Tuesday Night) 

Headteacher’s Star Awards: 
Congratulations to these children who won the Head Teacher’s Star 
Award last week for their hard work, attitude and/or progress: 

Class Award Winner Class Award Winner 

FS1/1 Lily-Grace Steele Y3/1 Jack Thursfield 

FS1/2 Caleb Tuilevuka Y3/2 Ruby Landon 

FS2/1 Molly Burton Y4/1 Isabelle Taylor 

FS2/2 Lucy Beard Y4/2 Manni Reynolds 

Y1/1 Lola Fowell Y5/1 Eddie Lomax 

Y1/2 Leyton Howle Y5/2 Grace Simpson 

Y2/1 Jemimah Ali Y6/1 Macy Latham 

Y2/2 Marley Cotterill Y6/2 Lucas Hemmings 

News in Brief 

Diary dates: 
Tues 6th Mar Stoke’s Gotta Sing concert - Mitchell Arts Centre 
Thurs 8th Mar Y1 to St. Chad’s Church 
Mon 12th Mar Y4 to Anglo Saxon Museum 
Tues 13th Mar Y3 to Stone Age Museum 
Tues 13th Mar Y1 Parents Phonics sessions 3:30 & 6:00 p.m. 
Tues 13th Mar Nursery parents Book Start session 
Tues 13th Mar Y1 Parent/Carer Phonics Meeting 6 p.m. 
Thurs 15th Mar Dance 18 at Victoria Hall 
Mon 19th Mar Nursery and Y6 photos 
20th - 22nd Mar Grandparents Gardening Sessions 
Thurs 22nd Mar Governors’ Meeting 
14th - 18th May  SATS Week 

Easter Bonnet and Egg Competition 

¶ World Book Day 

In case you didn’t notice, yesterday was World Book 
Day and it was wonderful to see all the children 
arriving at school looking so different dressed as a book 
character.  During the day the children came together 
for assemblies and carried out all sorts of book-ish 
activities, including: role play, storytelling, sharing 

and comparing books, and hot seating. 

We all know how our smallest coins, the pennies, tuppences and 5 pence pieces get dropped, put in a pot or lost down a 
nook or cranny.  Well, we are asking you to help us by collecting together all those unpopular small coins for our Lenten 
Week.  The monies collected will be donated to the children’s chosen charity. 
In school, each class will be collecting: 
So please can you help us out by looking in 
coat pockets, down the back of the sofa, in 
the car or the bottom of a handbag (with 
permission!) to see if you can start your 
own little collection and sort them into 
your own pot, tube or used rubber glove.  
We will let you know when to bring them 
into school. Thank you. 

Saving your Pennies (Tuppences and 5pence pieces) for our Lenten Week 

Penny Pots  Tuppence Tubes Five Pence Fingers 

Class led Assemblies 

This half term’s class assemblies, to which parents, carers and 
other family members are invited, are: 

¶ Thursday 15th March - Y5/1 Mrs Carney/ Miss Gerrard’s class 

¶ Thursday 22nd March - Y1/2 Mrs Stillwell’s class 



Blog Of The Week this week goes to Y3 children who enjoyed a 
visit from City Catering on Tuesday afternoon.  Not only did 
they learn how each food group benefits their body but they 
also created their own ‘superhero’ vegetable character that 
they would like to see in their lunch box or on their plate.  
What a great way to learn about staying healthy. 

Tweets of the Week Our tweet of the week goes to the true 
story of Mrs Martin’s sister. She wrote a letter to J.K. Rowling 
after she had written her first Harry Potter book, telling her 
how much she loved the book and she was now her favourite 
author.  She not only received a personal reply from J.K. 
Rowling, but a copy of her letter was published in the back of 
her next book.  How impressive is that! 

Maths Challenge 2 

Mel, Martina and Pat have the 
same number if cards. 

 
Mel and Martina each give Pat 
a quarter of their cards. 
Pat now has 24 cards. 
How many cards do they have 
altogether? 
(You may find it helpful to 
draw a bar model.) 

Whether to keep the school open when the weather 
conditions are bad, is always one of the most difficult decisions 
to make as there are so many considerations.  Having arrived 
at school very early though, I can make an informed 
judgement as to the safety of the site and the surrounding 
areas.  Thank you for your support in ensuring that your 
children do attend school, even when the conditions are 
difficult.  And finally, please be reminded that the school is 
open, unless you have been notified by a ParentMail text 
telling you otherwise. 

Have a safe and wrapped up weekend! 

Mr Wardle 

And Finally ... 

NOTICES 

¶ CLUBS 
Please be reminded that all clubs start next week, but for just 3 weeks, due to the very short half term.   
An additional reminder that due to the Stoke’s Gotta Sing performance on Tuesday night, Glee Club and 
performing Choir members are requested to come for rehearsals on both Monday after school and 
Tuesday morning, instead of the usual Wednesday.   

¶ ‘Thank You’s all round 
Thank you to those Y6 Parents/Carers that have signed up to come along to one of Mrs Hassall’s English 
workshops or have been coming in to work with your child on some Maths practice.  We really do 
appreciate you giving up some of your time, to help both us and yourself and provide the best support 
for our children.  If you didn’t respond to the ParentMail form for next week’s SPAG (Spelling, Grammar 
and Punctuation) sessions, or you would appreciate some Maths support for your child, then it is not 
too late.  Please ask at the office and they will pass on your request to the relevant staff member.  

¶ Y1 Parents Phonics Workshops 
Our Y1 parents/carers will shortly be receiving a ParentMail form inviting them to come along to a 
Phonics Workshop on Tuesday 13th March at either 3:30 p.m. OR 6:00 p.m.   A crèche will be available 
for the 3:30 p.m. time only, as the sessions will be focused at providing information about the phonics 
screening process for parents/carers and therefore not suitable for children to attend. 

¶ Grandparent Gardening Week 

Thank you to those that have agreed to take part in our ‘Grandparent Gardening Week’. Let’s 
hope it has warmed up by then.  It is not to late to sign up on the ParentMail form or just let the 
office know.  You don’t even have to know about gardening - you can learn alongside the children. 
The dates we are looking for helpers for are: 

Ý Tuesday 20th March 3:15-4:15 p.m. for gardening club; 

Ý Wednesday 21st March  a.m./p.m. / or both working with our site supervisor; 

Ý Thursday 22nd March afternoon including 3:15-4:15 p.m. gardening club. 

The Tony Hughes Award for 
‘Thoughtfulness and Respect’ 

This medallion, in memory of our 
former Chairman of the PTFA, is 
presented each week to a worthy 

child from each class.  

N1 Lowry Blair 

N2 Ellie Taylor 

F2/1 Evelyn Thompson 

F2/2 Caden Holmes 

Y1/1 Henri Draper 

Y1/2 Logan Thirlwall 

Y2/1 Alex Salt 

Y2/2 Noah Fry-Jones 

Y3/1 Mason Lavick 

Y3/2 Finley Jackson 

Y4/1 Archie Fowell 

Y4/2 Yvie Jones 

Y5/1 Keira Mason-Anderson 

Y5/2 Sophia Kelemes 

Y6/1 Evie-Mae Chetwynd 

Y6/2 Taylor Brown 

Maths Challenge 1 

Here is an addition pyramid. 
The number in the top box is the 
sum of the two numbers below. 

 
Copy out and then complete the 
addition pyramid. 

 

This week we 
celebrate our first 
‘Word Millionaire’ 

Jasmine Chahal, as 
determined through our 
Accelerated Reader programme.  
Very well done Jasmine! 

Sports News School Attendance 
Our school attendance for this 

week is 91.2% which is below our 
school attendance  target of 96.5% 

F1/1 85.3% Y2/2 92.3% 

F1/2 80.7% Y3/1 91.3% 

F1/3 90.7% Y3/2 92.0% 

F1/4 88.0% Y4/1 90.7% 

F2/1 91.6% Y4/2 89.7% 

F2/2 96.7% Y5/1 87.5% 

Y1/1 94.0% Y5/2 90.7% 

Y1/2 90.3% Y6/1 96.0% 

Y2/1 92.3% Y6/2 91.7% 

¶ Good luck to our Cross Country team who have their first 
race for a while, on Tuesday after school at Sandon High 
School.  Runners make sure you wear plenty of layers to 
keep you warm. 

¶ Good luck also to our Dodgeballers who will be playing a 
match on Wednesday after school at OSSMA. 


